URT Meeting July 22nd 2013. Minutes.
Agenda: https://wiki.egi.eu/wiki/URT:Agenda-22-07-2013
Participants

· Björn Hagemeier

· Christian Bernardt

· Cristina Aiftimiei

· Joao Pina

· Kostas Koumantaros

· Oliver Keeble

· Peter Solagna

· Shiraz Memon

UMD releases status

Next UMD releases

· Next UMD-3 release is expected during the second half of August. To start processing the latest releases from the PTs SA2 must wait for the release in the EMI repositories.
Status of products verification/staged rollout

The agenda contains a list of the products currently undergoing SR and verification.

The highlight are:

· Gridway 5.14.0 candidate for rejection for SL6, because a dependencies issue

· Gridsite 2.1.0 candidate for rejection because of the issue with the delegation IDs

Updates from the product teams

EMIR:  PT reported that EMIR Server v1.3.0 and SERP v1.2.3 were released on 12.07.2013. 
SERP is a new sub-component of EMIR, server endpoint publisher. This release fixes a major issue of database compatibility with the previous EMIR version.

StoRM: PT reported that the tests for the patch that fixes the performance problems are going ok and they're being tested at INFN-T1, next week will be released. Release in EMI last days of July, first days of august.
DPM: PT reported that the bugfixing cycle concluded and currently DPM is being pushed in EPEL testing. There are already two sites testing it.
Release of software into UMD

Integrating the EPEL repositories means: 

· Pull the products from EPEL and not from the EMI/IGE repositories 

· Start the process when the releases are in the EPEL testing (reduce delays) 

EGI SA2 will start during August the testing phase: 

· Configuring EPEL for the UMD infrastructure 

· Performing dry runs to identify possible issues/solutions and polish the UMD workflow in order to have a smooth integration of EPEL 

· A first working solution is expected (tentatively) at the end of September 

Tests could start with the next DPM or ARC releases, little or no changes requested to the PT: 

EGI TF 2013

Received 3-4 contributions from PTs, there is room before filling one 90m session. 
PT are kindly invited to submit their proposals by the end of the week. The session (On Monday 16 September) is intended to be for both user communities and administrators, but the gravity is more on the Site Managers side. 
URT F2F meeting: please every PT should confirm if they're joining or not the session (to understand if we have critical mass). Got confirmation from the BDII PT, and CESNET.
Next meeting

Next URT meeting is scheduled for Monday August 19th  h15:00 CEST

If your PT cannot be represented on this meeting (e.g. because of summer holidays) notify your absence to P.Solagna: if many representatives are missing the meeting can be postponed. 

